
STATE OF ILLINOIS 
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

ILLINOIS HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

525 WEST JEFFERSON ST,  SPRINGFIELD,  ILLINOIS 62761 • (217)  782-3516  FAX: (217)  785-4111

VIA EMAIL 

April 3, 2023 

Juan Morado 
Benesch, Friedlander, Coplan, & Aronoff LLP 
71 South Wacker Drive Suite 1600 
Chicago, Illinois 60606 
jmorado@beneschlaw.com 

Re: #22-015 - Alteration to Permit 

Dear Mr. Morado:  

We are writing in response to your request for an Alteration to Permit #22-015 Rush Copley 
Medical Center Critical Decision Unit.   As stated in rule permit holders shall report all alterations 
to the State Board before executing the alteration.  Some proposed alterations require State Board 
approval, and some are prohibited.  Proposed alterations that do not require State Board Approval 
require only written notification to the State Board prior to execution. 

You have stated in your correspondence the proposed X-Ray Equipment and lighting upgrades at 
a cost of $330,000 will not increase the overall cost of the project. Based upon the information 
provided in your request the proposed alteration has been properly reported prior to execution of 
the alteration.  No further action is required in relationship to this Alteration to Permit #22-015.   

Should you have any questions or concerns please call 217.782.3516 or email 
mike.constantino@illinois.gov 

Sincerely, 

John P. Kniery  
Administrator  
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 
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